

Firms and Markets Mini-Case

## **Entering the Aspartame Market**

Revised: August 28, 2002

Aspartame is a low-calorie, high-intensity sweetener. It was discovered (by accident) by a research scientist at G.D. Searle & Co. who was working on an anti-ulcer drug. Use of aspartame in soft drinks was approved by the US Food and Drug Administration in 1983. Searle extended the original patent to 1987 in Europe and 1992 in the US. In 1985, Monsanto acquired Searle, including the aspartame patent, and began selling the soft-drink version under the brand name "Nutrasweet." The product had an enormous market as the sweetener in Diet Coke and Diet Pepsi, in Europe, Asia, and especially the US (approximately 10 times the size of the European market).

In 1986, Holland Sweetener Company (HSC) began building an aspartame plant in anticipation of the patent's expiration. Analysts estimated that HSC's capacity was about 5% of the world market. When HSC began selling its own version of aspartame in Europe, Monsanto dropped the price of Nutrasweet from \$70 to \$22-30 per pound. Since HSC had higher costs (production has a steep learning curve), HSC lost money at the new price and Monsanto had substantially lower profits in Europe. When the US patent expired, Coke and Pepsi signed long-term contracts with Monsanto.

## **Questions for Analysis**

- (a) Would you expect a sharp drop in price after a patent expires?
- (b) Who benefited from HSC's entry?
- (c) Why do you think Monsanto triggered a price war in Europe? Do you think this was a good strategy?

## **Additional Information Sources**

This example draws on information from a number of sources, including:

• Adam Brandenburger and Barry Nalebuff, Co-opetition, Harper Collins, 1986.

## Notes

This case was prepared by David Backus and Luís Cabral for the purpose of class discussion rather than to illustrate either effective or ineffective handling of an administrative situation. © 2001 David Backus and Luís Cabral.